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August, 2017
Dear Parents/Guardians,

We hope that you have had the opportunity to enjoy your summer with your children.  We look forward to having the students return back to school on September 5, 2017.  There are many activities planned for the school year that we look forward to sharing with you in the near future as we celebrate the spirit of TEAM McCORMICK.  
 As we begin the new school year, we want to minimize behavioral interruptions and maximize student learning in order for your children to receive the highest quality of education that they deserve.  Therefore, please the following for the 2017-2018 school year:

Arrival/Dismissal: We would like to remind everyone that the school day hours are 8:25-3:10 p.m.  Students will not be allowed to enter the building prior to 8:25 due to the fact that there will not be supervision available. Please plan accordingly for inclement weather as it arises. In addition, there will not be any early dismissals after 2:30 p.m.  In addition, students entering the school building after 8:40 A.M. will be marked “late”. 
Safety:  Please be reminded that cars are NOT permitted to enter the bus loop during morning drop or afternoon dismissal. Also, there is no parking in student drop off lane or fire lanes.  We want to ensure that students remain safe as they are entering and exiting the building. 
Behavior:  All students are expected to adhere to BCPS policies as outlined in the Student Handbook. In addition, McCormick Elementary continues implementing a school wide discipline management system. This information will be shared with you by your child’s classroom teacher at back to School Night. 
Cell Phones:   Students who bring cell phones to school must have them “powered off” and away in their book bags, in their lockers, at all times during the school day.  They must also be “powered off” on the bus.  Any student who violates this rule will have his/her cell phone turned into the administration and a parent will need to make arrangements for its pick up. In addition, the student may face disciplinary action.  McCormick school and staff are not responsible for any cell phones brought in by students this includes any phones that may be lost, broken, or stolen. 

Visitations to McCormick:   Parent/school connections and involvement are encouraged and supported. We want to maximize student instructional opportunities and minimize classroom disruptions. If you are planning on attending a school function or visiting your child’s classroom, please be sure to adhere to the following:
          *All visitors MUST sign into the main office with a valid photo ID and obtain a RAPTOR badge that MUST be worn at all times while on school grounds.  Please state the purpose of your visit to our office secretary. In addition, you will receive an “Expectations for Classroom Visits” sheet that will be given at sign in.   All classroom visits must be set up in advance with the classroom teacher prior to the visit. 
Lunch accounts: Please place lunch money on accounts before 11 am. as to not disrupt lunch shifts for staff and students.  
Birthday Celebrations- In order to maximize instructional time, birthday party celebrations will not be allowed in the classroom.  If you choose to bring in cupcakes for your child’s birthday, a parent must be present to distribute the cupcakes at the child’s scheduled lunch time.  Please contact the teacher in advance to make arrangements.  
 Emergency numbers – Please make sure “Emergency form” information and information regarding release of students is up to date.  We cannot release students to any party if not listed on file or the emergency form.  

Please note:  We will not accept phone calls for change of student pick up.  All requests must be either in person with appropriate identification and/or in writing and submitted no later than 8:40 AM the morning of the dismissal to the main office. 
Below, is the name of your child’s classroom teacher for the 2017-2018 school year. 
We have also included essential bus information in regards to your child’s bus stop.  

We are looking forward to an excellent year ahead!

Thank you,

TEAM McCORMICK

